
 
Report on WUSV Universal Championship 2019 in Nantwich/ England  

I would like to give thanks to the Board of Directors of the WUSV for having entrusted 
me with the office of judge for obedience on the occasion of this event! My thanks 
also go to the GSD League of Great Britain and the head of the organization team, 
Ms Shirley Hutchinson. My compliments for the excellent organization of the event! 
During the competition I was assisted by co-judge, Mr. Manfred Drescher from 
Germany and would like to thank him for the collegiality and harmony while working 
together. By the same token I wish him the best of luck for judging the WUSV 
Universal Championship 2020 in France!  
The long-down was judged by Mr. Fintan Lalor from Ireland. Many thanks for his 
impeccable work and his commitment on all days of the competition.  
The evaluation of the dogs was – of course – based on the newly issued IGP. 
Enthusiasm, harmony between dog and handler as well as the technique shown 
during the exercises were also integral part of the ratings granted. I attached great 
importance to the powerful and free jump over the sport equipment. All in all, I saw 
quite a number of dogs who coped well in this respect. Thus, I could award the 
following scores:  

 
Males 

 
1 x Excellent 

8 x Very Good 
12 x Good 

4 x Satisfactory  
 

Females  
 

2 x Very Good 
10 x Good 

2 x Satisfactory  
1 x Insufficient  

2 x Abort due to Injury  
 

In total, 42 dogs were presented to me and I would like to give thanks to the handlers 
for the correct and fair presentation of the dogs.  
 
Obedience Judge  
 
Peter Mayerl 


